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NORTHAMPTON COUNTY 

REGULAR SESSION 

September 17, 2018 
 

Be It Remembered that the Board of Commissioners of Northampton County met on September 

17, 2018 with the following present:  Fannie Greene, Chester Deloatch, Charles Tyner, Geneva 

Faulkner, and Robert Carter.  

 

Others Present:  Kimberly Turner, Scott McKellar, Nathan Pearce, and Komita Hendricks. 

 

Vice Chair Greene called the meeting to order. 

 

A motion was made by Geneva Faulkner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to enter into Closed 

Session for G.S. 143-318.11 (a)(6) and G.S. 143-318.11 (a)(3). Question Called:  All present 

voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Chairman Carter entered the meeting.  

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Geneva Faulkner to adjourn the 

closed session.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Agenda Work Session:  

 

A work session was held to discuss today’s agenda items. Chairman Carter called upon County 

Manager Kimberly Turner for input. Ms. Turner had no changes. Chairman Carter called upon 

Commissioners for input. Commissioners had no changes. 

 

Regular Session: 

 

Chairman Carter called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, and announced when citizens 

could make comments. Chairman Carter called for a moment of silence and invited everyone to 

participate in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Approval of Regular Session Minutes for September 5, 2018: 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Fannie Greene to approve the Regular 

Session Minutes for September 5, 2018.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of Closed Session Minutes for September 5, 2018: 

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the Closed 

Session Minutes for September 5, 2018.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 
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Approval of Agenda for September 17, 2018: 

 

A motion was made by Geneva Faulkner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 

agenda for September 17, 2018 with no changes.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried. 

 

 

Public Hearing 2018 CDBG-Barrows Mill Road: 

 

Chairman Carter recessed regular session to convene a Public Hearing. 

  

Mr. Gary Brown, EDC Director, appeared before the Board for the purpose of the 2018 

Community Development Block Grant Infrastructure Program which involves Barrow’s Mill 

Road. The program will construct a sewer main and pump station to serve up to twelve low to 

moderate-income households and tie into the wastewater treatment system of the Town of 

Jackson.  

 

Chairman Carter asked if there were questions from the audience.  

 

None were heard. 

 

Chairman Carter asked if the Board had any questions or comments. 

 

Commissioner Tyner made comments referencing his disagreement about the project, but will 

support the project due to time restraint. 

 

Commissioner Faulkner asked how many low to moderate citizens this project will support.  

 

Mr. Brown stated that this project will benefit eleven low to moderate citizens. He also stated 

that there is other citizens and commercial business that doesn’t qualify for the grant, but will be 

able to tap on to the line for a fee. 

 

Chairman Carter closed the Public Hearing to reconvene regular session. 

 

Commissioner Greene asked if the church will have to pay. 

 

Mr. Brown stated yes that is called a tap fee.  

 

A motion was made by Geneva Faulkner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 

application for the CDBG-I grant for Barrow’s Mill Road to service eleven low to moderate 

households and two additional properties for a tapping fee and authorize the Chairman, the 

County Manager, and other staff as appropriate to conduct such activities and execute all 

documents necessary to submit the funding application for the funding cycle ending 30 days after 

September 28, 2018.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 
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Report to the Community: 

 

Dr. Michael A. Elam, President of HCC, appeared before the Board to provide an update on 

Halifax Community College (HCC). He first introduced all of his staff that was present. Mr. 

Michael Felts, Chairman of the Board of Trustees for HCC, thanked the Commissioners for their 

generous appropriation this year and for allowing Vice-Chairwoman Greene to serve on the 

Board of Trustees to represent Northampton County. He then presented a PowerPoint to 

highlight how appropriations were used and some of the new changes for HCC.  
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Request Date and Time for Public Hearing: 

 

Mrs. Joslyn Reagor, Office on Aging Director, appeared before the Board to request a Public 

Hearing date and time for ROAP.  

 

Chairman Carter asked the Clerk, Komita Hendricks, for a date and time. Ms. Hendricks gave 

the date and time of October 15, 2018 at 6:05 pm. 

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Charles Tyner to set the date and time of 

October 15, 2018 at 6:05 pm for a Public Hearing for ROAP.  Question Called:  All present 

voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

 

Northampton County Overtime for FLSA Employee Exception Policy: 

 

Mrs. Marcenda Rogers, Human Resource Director, appeared before the Board for approval of the 

revisions to Article 111; The Pay Plan; Section 17; Overtime for FLSA Employee Exception. 

 

A motion was made by Geneva Faulkner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 

revisions, which includes one-word change and a deletion of one sentence; of the Article 111; 

The Pay Plan; Section 17; “overtime for FLSA Employee Exception to be effective September 1, 

2018. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 
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Management Matters: 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, appeared before the Board to obtain approval of an issue 

from September 5, 2018 meeting regarding waiving permitting fees for any non-profit/church 

organizations that provide service to citizens of Northampton County for free. 

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Fannie Greene to approve the waiving of 

permitting fees for any non-profit/church organization that provide services to citizens of 

Northampton County for free. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Ms. Turner also appeared before the Board to obtain a decision on whether to waive landfill 

dumping fee for Empowerment and Deliverance Ministry, (owners of Old Eastside School). She 

provided everyone with a copy of the request. 

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to table this matter to 

allow further research by County Manager and Attorney. Question Called:  All present voting 

yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Citizens/Board Comments: 

 

Chairman Carter called for Citizens Comments. 

 

None were heard. 

 

Chairman Carter called for Board Comments. 

 

Commissioner Faulkner thanked everyone for attending. She made comments in reference to 

Hurricane Florence, and thanked all Emergency Personnel and staff for their preparations for the 

hurricane.  

 

Commissioner Deloatch had no comments. 

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene had no comments. 

 

Commissioner Tyner also thanked everyone for attending the meeting. He made comments 

referencing Hurricane Florence, emergency funding, and the grocery store in Jackson NC.  

 

Chairman Carter applauded the County Manager and staff for their preparations for Hurricane 

Florence.  

 

A motion was made by Charles Tyner and seconded by Chester Deloatch to adjourn. Question 

Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 

       

Komita Hendricks, Clerk to the Board 

“r.m. 09-17-18” 


